
Coast guard heritage  museum

newsletter
George Washburn - Editor Emeritus,     Publisher ùCGHM                 SUMMER 2009
Jack McGrath ùEditor volume number 5
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EMAIL: CGHERITAGE@COMCAST.NET

OUR WEB SITE: WWW.COASTGUARDHERITAGEMUSEUM.ORG

We always need volunteers!  If you live on Cape Cod  and 

can spare a few hours, we need you! Please contact us by 

phone or email. You can also just stop in. We are open from 

May 1 to November 1 on Tuesday through Saturday from 10 

to 3. Stop in and become a volunteer!

We are a nonprofit organization and rely on your 

donations to keep us afloat!  Check the Donations page in 

this newsletter.

mailto:CGHERITAGE@COMCAST.NET
http://www.coastguardheritagemuseum.org/


PRESIDENTôS  CORNER

 

The Summer of 2009 has been a very good one at the Coast Guard Heritage Museum. As of September 

the number of visitors to the museum is over 300 higher than any other year at this time. The important fact 

is that 25% of those visitors have no connection with the Coast Guard, which is telling me the CGHM is 

getting the word out and people are interested in CG history.  

The loan and gifts to CGHM from our donors are of very high quality. Some of our un-sung heroes that walk 

through these doors bring goose bumps to me in the sea stories they tell. The retirement of the 44301 at 

Chatham with the Commandant of the Coast Guard, who was aware of the museum and what we are 

doing, made me very happy. 

Some high profile CG people visiting the museum and commenting on the museumôs quality in telling the 

CG story brought tears to my eyes. The CGC Chase reunion in Falmouth brought many by to see the 

museum who remarked on how great it was. Lightship Sailors came by with more artifacts to display in the 

lightship room. Historic items like George Rongnerôs uniform, a CG Ensign uniform, the Buzzards lightship 

picture among other artifacts. Retired TT Chief Ray Herzbergôs donated a Telephone Technician chiefôs 

jacket, a typical CG bed spread used in the 50-60ôs and white sea bag among other artifacts. Ray is a 

Chatham Legend and a friend to the CGHM for many years. We also received Captain Lee Murphyôs 

Captainôs uniform, a nice addition to the museum uniforms on display. Lee is a long time CGHM friend. Bill 

Hilliard brought in two sea bag full of uniforms, CGC Bibb Vietnam era pictures and many other artifacts.  

SCPO Rick Blais gave us an E-8 CG Special Agent [CGI] uniform. Rick is also a Silver Lifesaving medal 

recipient. The list of people is a list of un-sung heroes of the CG past and present. 

Captain Fred Herzberg visited the museum with his brother Ray. Captain Herzberg is the founder of The 

Foundation for Coast Guard History and an organization that the museum will be teaming with to keep CG 

history alive. Captain Herzberg loved the museum and is a down to earth CG person who has my highest 

respect for all his efforts. 

The Coast Guard Heritage Museum is moving forward and it has put a load on the few volunteers we have 

that are working to keep our museum alive. We need a Curator and more people to stop by and give a few 

hours of their time to help out. All of our funds are going into the high cost of utilities to keep this historic 

[not too efficient] building open. The dedication of the volunteers, CGHM Officers and the Board of 

Directors is what has helped put the Coast Guard Heritage Museum on the map. 

My hat is off to all of you who help keep the Coast Guard Heritage Museum open and telling the story of 

what had to be done to make the Coast Guard of today. 

BZ 

Bill Collette      Trayser Museum Group [DOB as the Coast Guard Heritage Museum] 
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EXHIBIT NEWS

EDITORôS NOTES

This has been our busiest summer at the museum. As the museum expands its 
activities, we will try to keep you informed of our efforts. During the summer, we 
attended the Change of Command ceremony at Station Castle Hill in Newport, RI. We 
ŀƭǎƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ŀǘ ŀƴ άLŎŜ /ǊŜŀƳ {ƻŎƛŀƭέ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ /ƻŀǎǘ DǳŀǊŘ {ǇƻǳǎŜǎ 
Association at Air Station Cape Cod. 
Bill Quinn, a noted Cape Cod author and photographer, has been bringing in 
wonderful photos and stories to the museum. The Nauset shelling story in this issue 
of the newsletter is from his collection. Thanks Bill!!
A special thank you to Editor Emeritus George Washburn for his reunion story and of 
ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ǘƘŜ ά[ƛǘǘƭŜ ƭƻǎǘ ōǳƻȅέΦ

Jack McGrath Photo credits
Cover: Joyce Kevorkian, pg 3,4,7,8  B. Collette, ppg5,11,13 USCG,  

pg 6 R. Janard, pg 10 G. Washburn, pg 14,15,16 Bill Quinn

A very recent addition to our 

collection is a uniform on loan from 

J. Brian Wallace, LCDR (ret) USCG. 

Brian was a CG pilot who served 3 

tours at Air Station Cape Cod as 

well as tours at Salem, MA, San 

Diego, Annette Island, AK and 

Puerto Rico. Brian Flew the HH52A, 

HH -3F and HU -16E . Before his USCG 

service, he flew UH -34 D helicopters 

for the USMC, including a tour in 

Viet Nam 1965 -66. He was involved in 

the rescues of the Argo Merchant 

off Nantucket in 1976 and the 

Chester Polling off Gloucester in 

1977. He is the recipient of the 

Distinguished Flying Cross (DFC).  

Brian is a local resident.
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MUSEUM NEWS

As the President mentioned, we had some distinguished visitors this 
summer, among them the Herzberg brothers. TTC (ret) Ray Herzberg 
from Connecticut, Brought some great stuff remembering one of the old 
rates that no longer exists. Ray is also a Chatham Legend, so he and Bill 
Collette had lots of stories (and some tall tales ) to tell each other. 
wŀȅΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ /ŀǇǘŀƛƴ CǊŜŘ IŜǊȊōŜǊƎ ¦{/D όǊŜǘύ ŦǊƻƳ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ ǎǘŀǘŜ 
accompanied Ray on his visit. Fred is a key figure in the preservation of 
CG history. He is one of the founders of  the Foundation for Coast Guard 
History . This organization has been involved in several important 
projects. The FCGH spearheaded the drive to have the USLSS crew at 
Kitty Hawk recognized for their assistance to the Wright brothers on 
their historic first flight. Part of the 100th anniversary monument at Kitty 
Hawk  was provided by the FCGH. The FCGH also participated in the 
ǇƭŀŎƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŀ ǇƭŀǉǳŜ ŀǘ aƛƴƻǘΩǎ ƭƛƎƘǘ ŎƻƳƳŜƳƻǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
keepers when the original light fell. 
For more information, or to join, visit FCGH.org .

Bill Collette 
presents a 
ά/ƘŀǘƘŀƳ 
[ŜƎŜƴŘǎέ Ƙŀǘ 
to Chief Ray 
Herzberg as 
fellow Legend 
Dan Davidson 
looks on.
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MUSEUM NEWS

On July 1, 2009, Prez Bill was invited to attend ceremonies at USCG Station Castle 
Hill, RI. They included a change of Command from CWO Kevin Galvin to CWO 
Thomas Guthlein. CWO Galvin was also the Joshua James Ancient Keeper, so a 
Change of Watch ceremony also occurred as CWO Guthlein became Ancient 
YŜŜǇŜǊΦ CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘΣ /²h DŀƭǾƛƴΩǎ ǊŜǘƛǊŜƳŜƴǘ ŎŜǊŜƳƻƴȅ ǘƻƻƪ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ .ƛƭƭ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ 
your editor to attend, and we were able to observe the very moving and historic 
ceremonies. 
Captain William Perry, Commander Sector Southeastern New England, presided. 
Also in attendance were: Commandant Thad Allen, Vice-commandant Vivian Crea 
(also The Ancient Albatross, the most senior Aviator on the USCG) and other CG 
luminaries. 
Kevin Galvin is a Cape Cod resident and friend of the CGHM. We congratulate him 
on his retirement.

CWO Galvin (foreground) and CWO Guthlein review the crew at Station Castle Hill.
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MUSEUM NEWS

In our most recent newsletter, we reported on the plans by 
the Coast Guard Foundation to establish a National Coast 
Guard Museum in New London, CT. Jerry Ostermiller, who 
made the Columbia River Maritime Museum a landmark, was 
chosen to be the first President.
Due to the difficult economic times, The CG Foundation has 
put the project on hold, and Jerry has returned to Astoria, OR. 
We will be keeping in touch with Jerry, who remains a good 
friend of the CGHM.
We still look forward to the day when the USCG has its own 
museum. In the meantime, it is more important than ever that 
the Coast Guard Heritage Museum and other CG museums 
around the country are able to preserve the history of the 
USCG. 
We will be meeting soon with Jennifer Gaudio, the curator of 
the USCG Academy Museum, to see how we can work with 
that museum to mutually meet our goals. Among other items, 
Jennifer has the 44301, recently retired from Chatham, in 
secure storage pending future developments.
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MUSEUM EVENTS

The CGHM was a popular visiting spot for ex-Coasties this 
summer. The CGC Chase held their reunion in Falmouth, and 
came for a tour of the museum. Amid favorable comments, we 
were pleased to accept some Chase artifacts, along with the 
promise of more to follow. 

A group of former crew of the CGC Sherman had a get-together, 
and made the trip down to Barnstable to visit the CGHM.  We 
are always excited to welcome reunion crews to the Museum.

The gang from the Chaseat the CGHM
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MUSEUM EVENTS

!ǎ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŀ ƴŜǿ /ƘƛŜŦΣ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ //¢L ό/ƘƛŜŦΩǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ 
initiation), the new Chiefs come to the CGHM to learn more about 
the history of the Coast Guard. Recently, a group from various units in 
the  Southeastern New England area was at the museum for a visit. 
The new Chiefs are pictured below at the CGHM. You can see them 
ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ά/ƘŀǊƎŜ .ƻƻƪǎέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜΦ hǘƘŜǊ 
/ƘƛŜŦǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ /ƘƛŜŦΩǎ aŜǎǎ ŀŘŘ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ 
Chiefs must keep them with them at all times during the initiation 
period. Just another little known bit of Coast Guard history.
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DISPATCHES FROM THE FLEET
 

COAST GUARD CUTTER DUANE 

&  

USS LEONARD WOOD (AP-25/APA-12) 

 

REUNION 

 
From September 15, 2009 to September 20, 2009 the USCG Cutter Duane and the USS 
Leonard Wood (AP-25 / APA-12) held their reunion at the Radisson hotel in New London 
CT.  
The Leonard Wood (APA-12) was an army military transport vessel during the Second 
World War.  It was manned by the Coast Guard.  The crew consisted of four hundred Coast 
Guard men and fifty or more Navy radio men and naval surgeons and medical staff. 
The Leonard Wood saw action in both the Atlantic and Pacific theaters. 
 
The Duane was a Coast Guard Cutter and saw action also in the Atlantic and Pacific.  The 
Duane also saw action during the Vietnam War.   A full history of both vessels can be found 
on the Coast Guard HistorƛŀƴΩǎ ǇŀƎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōΦ 
This reporter spoke with Bob Hilton a JG on the Leonard Wood who was in charge of the 
second division on the Wood and with Maurice Poulin a seaman aboard the Leonard Wood.  
Both told me some of the history of the Leonard Wood.  Maurice Poulin is known for his 
craft of making ships in bottles.  His works can be found in several museums in the country  
including The Smithsonian Museum in Washington DC and the Coast Guard Heritage 
Museum. 
Bob Hilton was the gunnery officer aboard the Wood and Maurice was a seaman all the 
time he was aboard the Wood.  He spoke at a combined social gathering of both groups.  
He outlined the service and missions that the Leonard Wood participated in during the 
Second World War.  
Maurice also was a crew member of the Duane ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ мфрлΩǎΦ  IŜ ǿŀǎ Ǝǳƴ ŎŀǇǘŀƛƴ ƛƴ 
the five inch mount. He retired from the USCG as a Master Chief Petty Officer. 

 
The Wood was commissioned in 1921 as a commercial ship and commissioned June 10, 
1941 (USN).  She was decommissioned March 22, 1946. 
 
Displacement:  21,900 tons 
Length: 535Ω 
BŜŀƳΥ тнΩ сέ 
5ǊŀŦǘΥ омΥ омΩ оέ 
Top speed: 17.5 knots 
Complement: 667 
Troop capacity: 1,962 
!ǊƳŀƳŜƴǘΥ п Ȅ оέΣ пȄ плƳƳ 
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The USS Leonard Wood (AP-25) 1941

Leonard Wood (AP-12) 1944

Coast Guard Cutter Duane
North Atlantic Convoy 1943

Fifteen members of the USS Leonard Wood reunion association 
and some of their spouses were present at the reunion. Forty 
members of the Duane association were present.

George Washburn
CGC DuaneAssociation/Coast Guard Heritage Museum
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